Notes of the seventh informal meeting of the Patient & Public Involvement Forum for Manchester Mental Health & Social Care

Held Tuesday 7th September 2004, 6pm at Gaddum House

Members present: Joel Richman (JR), Graham Stierl (GS), Joanne Wilcock (JW), Allison Scott (AS), Angela Young (AY), Alan Hartman (AH)

Also present: John Ford (JF, SMPCT Forum member), Jenny Plumb (JP) and Karen Tucker (KT) Black Health Agency

	Item
	Discussion


	Actions

	1.
	Apologies

Apologies had been received from Tony Riley and Alan Valentine.  KT mentioned that she had been unable to contact Nisar Khan, who has been a member for 3 months.  Members suggested writing to him.


	

	2.
	Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting.


	

	3.
	Matters arising

a) progress on joint working on advocacy issues

AH reported that he had attended the latest meeting between the Trust and the Joint Commissioning Executive (JCE), where he learned that the JCE would be taking the lead on advocacy provision, but that this would be postponed until after the visioning project is complete.  Members discussed this decision and felt that the meetings about advocacy should not be postponed as it is an urgent issue.  AY suggested that a letter should be written from the Forum to the JCE expressing this view.

AS told members about correspondence she had with Tony Lloyd MP and Linda Priest regarding peer advocacy and consultation with service users.  

KT let members know that they had a reply from Pennine Care Trust forum regarding joint working on advocacy issues.  They will be discussing this at their meeting on 27th September and will get back to us regarding a joint meeting.   No reply has yet been received from Bolton Salford and Trafford Mental Health Trust Forum.  Members decided to set up an advocacy sub-group of the Forum at the next meeting.

b) update on the Stables and further action

KT circulated the reply received from the Trust to the letter sent by South Manchester PCT Forum on the closure of the Stables.  JF commented that the reply does not answer any of the questions asked.  The members felt that the response was not satisfactory and that the questions should be re-sent with a letter stating the 20-day time limit for a response.  JR shared with the group the correspondence he had with Linda Priest regarding the closure of the Stables.  

UPDATE – The Trust issued a statement on 9th September stating that they will be re-providing the Stables service on a different site.  This means that the letter mentioned above is no longer necessary.

JF circulated a list of further questions that he felt the Forum still needed answers to, in addition to those in the original letter.  Members agreed that these should be sent to the Trust with the letter mentioned above.  AY commented that in addition to this, the users of the Stables should be encouraged to put in formal complaints to the Trust.  As a PPI Forum the group can take the matter to a higher level (the OSC) if necessary.  AY also mentioned that members could keep their MPs informed of the situation by writing to them.


	BHA to write letter to JCE regarding advocacy

BHA to chase up BST Forum response

BHA to re-send questions to Trust and request response within 20 days

	4.
	Abolition of CPPIH

KT commented that the announcement of plans to abolish the CPPIH have caused a lot of confusion amongst Trust staff, who are not sure about the status of Forums.  All members felt that a letter should be written to Laura Roberts to emphasise the continuing status and powers of the Forum.  KT also suggested that this letter could request that information about the PPI Forum is included in the Trust’s staff newsletter on a regular basis, and readily available on ward notice boards etc. KT confirmed that more information about the future of support to Forums will be available in October.  Members discussed the proposal that the NHS Appointments Commission would be dealing with recruitment to Forums under the new arrangements.  They felt that this would be a negative thing, as this system is very slow and is not independent of the NHS like the CPPIH is.  KT mentioned that concerns like these have already been raised with the CPPIH. 

AH raised the point that many patients are still unaware of the Forum’s existence and functions.  KT suggested the idea of a ‘coffee morning’ on each of the mental health hospital sites, where Forum members could go into a relaxed atmosphere and learn more about the Forum.  Forum members could ask questions on an informal basis to get more information about advocacy needs across the three sites.  Members discussed what to put in the letter to Laura Roberts about the Forums’ intention to do this.  They agreed to simply let her know that they intend to make themselves available to inpatients via a series of coffee mornings on dates to be arranged.  She should then disseminate this information to the relevant staff. 

Members felt that the dining room or smoke room would be the best place to hold these sessions, and members felt that evening (6.30pm, after tea and medication) would be the best time to hold them.  JF suggested that the Forum should write to other Forums in Manchester to find out if any other members would be interested in helping with this.  It was decided to visit all of the wards in a particular hospital on the same day if possible, and to have an information sheet ready for patients to keep, with details of the PPI Forum and the next date they would be available.  


	BHA to write to LR to confirm the Forum’s powers and status & request info in staff newsletter

	5.
	Outcome of Visioning Project

GS commented that users had not been consulted at the beginning of this project.  Members discussed the PEARL scheme which is to be set up at the MRI to provide out-of-ours treatment between 8pm and 8am.  This service will be a positive move as it will take pressure off A&E units on all three Manchester sites.  There are also plans to introduce a helpline manned by users; although there may be problems with this including payment for users.  Another positive change to come out of the visioning project is a scheme in conjunction with Greater Manchester Ambulance Service which involves providing their staff with more mental health awareness training so that fewer patients are taken into A&E unnecessarily.  

Members agreed the need to ensure that the Forum is kept up-to-date with the implementation of the Visioning Project, and decided to write to Carey Bamber.  


	BHA to ensure Forum get all info on visioning project

	6.
	Any Other Business

a) KT mentioned that the Forum has access to £500 which members can agree how to spend.  Members suggested they could buy a portable tape recorder and digital camera with the money, or use it to hold a big event like the last public meeting to raise awareness of the Forum.  JR queried whether or not the Forum was in a position to apply for money such as lottery funding for certain projects.  JP explained that individual Forums could not do this, but BHA as the Forums FSO could apply on their behalf.  Members discussed further uses for additional funds, including fundraising events entrance fees, sponsorship or t-shirts/promotional materials.

b) AS brought up the issue of community service cuts within the Trust.  Tony Cashin, the inpatient welfare advice worker at the Edale Unit is provided by HARP but funded by the Trust.  His position is under threat, along with that of the current outpatient welfare advice worker.  The Trust have made no commitment to keep this service on, and there will be a meeting tomorrow to decide whether or not to cut this service.  AS emphasised that this issue needs to be raised with the Trust as a matter of urgency.  

UPDATE – The START user group and Sum of 8 have joined together to produce a petition to prevent the above service being cut.  This will be distributed across Manchester the week beginning 27th September.  

c) AS suggested that all members should submit any items they wish to discuss at a meeting at least 2 weeks beforehand, along with the approximate time they need to discuss the item, so that meetings can be better scheduled and items do not have to be deferred.


	BHA to check protocol on applying for funds

	
	The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 5th October 2004, 6-8pm – Gaddum House.
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